
OFFICE OF THE VICE PRESIDENT 

WASHINGTON 

March 19, 1974 

MEMORANDUM OF CONVERSATION 

PLACE: OEOB 
TIME: 2:30 p. m. 
DATE: March 13, 1974 

SUBJECT: James 	F. Oates, Jr. Visit 

PARTICIPANTS: 	 The Vice President 
Mr. John O. Marsh, Jr. 

Mr. James F. Oates, Jr. 
Congressman William H. Ayres 
Lt. Col. Henry S. Faircloth 

Jim Oates presented the Vice President a copy of the report 
to the President on the Jobs for Veterans Committee. The Vice 
President indicated he would try to present the President his copy 
at a meeting they were having later in the afternoon. 

Oates advised that they were in the process of winding up the 
Committee as major tasks had been accomplished, and that the agencies 
of the government were accepting generally the recommendations of the 
Committee. The report would show that the Committee I s efforts on 
obtaining jobs for veterans had been helpful and defused this as a 

sensitive national issue. 

The Vice President praised Oates and the Committee for their 
services to the country in this particular effort. 

Meeting closed with 	a general discussion of Calvin College. 

Prepared by: J~rSh' Jr. 
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